
 
Transport for NSW  
 
 

To subscribe to the email distribution list for this project, please contact projects@transport.nsw.gov.au Page 1 of 2 

Speed limit reductions in Austral and 
Rossmore from Sunday 10 August 2025 

Community notification 
August 2025    

 

 Transport for NSW acknowledges the Cabrogal people of the Dharug Nation Nation as the 
Traditional Custodians of the lands and waterways on which we work and pays respect to Elders 
past and present. 

Transport for NSW will make changes 
to the existing speed limits on 
Fifteenth Avenue, Western Road 
Devonshire Road and Ramsay Road, 
Austral and King Street, Rossmore 
from Sunday 10 August 2025. 
These changes have taken into consideration 
traffic flow, the surrounding road environment, 
future development in the area and access to 
properties. 
Road safety is a shared responsibility – everyone 
needs to make safe decisions on and around the 
road to prioritise safety. 
Your speed decides the outcome. Speed 
increases the risk of having a crash, as well as the 
severity of the crash. 

What work are we doing 
Work involves replacing existing speed limit 
signage and road markings to assist with the 
following speed limit changes. 
• Fifteenth Avenue, from 160m west of Fourth 

Avenue to Ramsay Road – reduced from 80 
km/h to 60 km/h 

• Ramsay Road, between Fifteenth Avenue 
and Wynyard Avenue – reduced from 70 
km/h to 60 km/h

 
• Western Road, between Elizabeth Drive and 

Fifteenth Avenue– reduced from 80 km/h to 
60 km/h 

• Devonshire Road, between Elizabeth Drive 
and King Street - reduced from 70 km/h to 
60 km/h 

• King Street, between Devonshire Road and 
Bringelly Road - reduced from 70 km/h to 
60 km/h. 

New speed limits will be enforceable from the 
date that signage is installed. 

When will we be working? 
We were expecting to complete this work in June; 
however, circumstances did not allow that. 
We will be on site for up to two day shifts and one 
night shift between Sunday 10 August and 
Sunday 31 August, weather permitting.  
Our day shift hours are between 8am and 3pm, 
and night shift hours are between 8pm and 5am. 
We will not work on Friday or Saturday nights. 

Managing our impacts 
Our work may be noisy at times, but we will do 
everything we can to minimise our impacts by: 

• turning off equipment and vehicles when not 
in use 

• completing noisier tasks by midnight. 

Traffic changes 
There will be temporary traffic changes to make sure the work zone is safe. Lane closures and a reduced 
speed limit of 40km/h will be in place for the safety of road users and our workers. Please keep to the 
speed limits and follow the direction of traffic controllers and signs. 
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Location of work and speed limit reduction areas  
 

 

Contact us 

 

Project Infoline 1800 684 490 
 

 

 

projects@transport.nsw.gov.au 

 

For the latest traffic updates: 
Call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or 
download the app Live Traffic NSW 
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